
Sugarwood News 
April 2011 

Re-Elect Dot LaMarche 
Alderman for the Town of Farragut 

 
Early voting for the Town of Farragut Municipal 
Election will be held Saturday, April 2 through 

Thursday, April 7 from 12 to 6 
p.m. daily (closed Sunday, 
April 3) in the Community 

Room of the Farragut Town 
Hall. The election is for one 

alderman from each ward. Call 
the Knox County Election 

Commission at 215-2480 for 
more information.  
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Neighborhood Safety Concerns 
 
 

Mailbox Damage— On Saturday, March 19, 2011 at 11:30PM on Sugarwood 
hill, a brick mailbox was hit by a car and knocked down.   Anyone with details 

regarding the damaged mailbox, please notify Tracye Jahn at 671-0906 
 

Driver Safety—There has been an increase in speeding in the neighborhood.  
The speed limit in Sugarwood is 25 MPH.  Please adhere to the posted speed limit and make a 

complete stop at all stop signs.  This is for the safety of  everyone in the neighborhood. 
 

Child Safety—Please remind your young children that the neighborhood streets are NOT play 
areas.  Children need to be careful when crossing the street. 
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Sugarwood Neighborhood Mark Your Calendars 
 

Sugarwood Easter Egg Hunt—
Saturday, April 16th at 4:00PM 
Rain Date:  April 23rd at 4:00PM 

 
 

 
Sugarwood Spring Garage Sale—
Saturday, May 14th 
8:00AM to Noon 

Calling all Stingrays!! 
Registration for the 
Sugarwood Swim Team will 
be held Saturday, 
April 16th & May 14th 
from 9:00AM to Noon. 

 
Many thanks to TC Williams and 
Yolanda Ter Hark for the new 
flags and spring wreaths at the 
entrance to the neighborhood. 
It looks beautiful. 



Sugarwood Coffee 
 
 

Join your neighbors on 
April 28th at the Campbell 

Station Road Cracker Barrel 
from 9 to 11 a.m. for the 

monthly Sugarwood Coffee. 
All residents are 

encouraged to attend. Just 
ask for the Sugarwood 

Table. 

Sugarwood Book Club 
 

 
 
April 2011 Book Selection: 
A Reliable Wife by Robert 
Goolrick.  April book club will be 
held on April 12, 2011 at the 
home of Karen Bryant. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
May 2011 Book Selection: 
Hotel on the Corner of Bitter 
and Sweet by Jamie Ford.  May 
book club will be held on May 10, 
2011 at the home of Eileen 
Smith.   Moderator TBD. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

New Members Welcome! 

Volunteers Needed!! 
Sugarwood is always 

looking for volunteers to 
help maintain our 

community.  Let us 
know if you can help. 
Please call any board 
member to volunteer. 

Attention Lifeguards!! 
Lifeguard applications are now being accepted for 
the Summer 2011.  Applications can be 

printed from the Sugarwood website:   
www.sugarwood.org 



SHA Board of Directors 
Highlights March 2011 Meeting 

 
Actual minutes to be posted on the SHA website: www.sugarwood.org. 
 
 
 

 

• Seasonal/Beautification:  Nothing new at this time 

• Recreational/Social:  SHA Annual Easter Egg Hunt date set for April 16th, 
2011. 

• Sugarwood Stingray Swim Team:  John Frazier was appointed as liaison 
for the Stingray Swim Team.  Sue Conway to confirm the limits of 
coverage as provided by the Stingrays to ensure sufficient coverage from 
previous policies. 

• Recreation Area Maintenance:  Maintenance and punch list report 
pending approval. 

• By-Law Amendments:  Yolanda Ter Hark to follow up with Bruce Mason 
on final requirements for recording bylaw amendments. 

• Pool Manager for 2011 Season:  Currently discussing pool maintenance 
and staffing for the upcoming 2011 season. 

http://www.sugarwood.org/�


April 2011 
SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

     1 April 
Fool’s Day 

2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11Board 
Meeting 6:30P 

12 Book 
Club 7:30PM 

13 14 15 16Swim Team 
Registration 
9:00A-noon 
Easter Egg 
Hunt 4:00P 

17 18 19 20 21 22 Good 
Friday 
No School 

23 
 

24 Easter 25 Knox Co. 
No School 

26 27 28  
Coffee 9:00AM 

29 30 

       

SUGARWOOD BOARD OF DIRECTORS - 2011 

 

President: Yolanda Ter Hark  288-3058 
Vice-President: Martin Cumpston  966-8414 Director: John Frazier  675-7215 
Secretary: Tracye Jahn  671-0906 Director Paul Hester  329-7755 
Treasurer: Sue Conway  966-1736 Director Jerry Blossom  966-0044 
 

Newsletter ideas, questions, requests??? Email: beck@conwaymktg.com (Please reference “SHA” in the subject line.) 

Calling All Stingrays!!! 
 

Ah, Spring…  the birds are singing, the sunshine has returned from the gray, and Stingrays 
start to smile because they know swim season is just around the corner!  Stingray Coaches 
and parents have been busy planning a fantastic 2011 season, and would like to invite all 
Sugarwood children to participate. 
 

Who are the Stingrays?  They are the neighborhood’s swim team and possibly the BEST way to make new 
neighborhood friends this summer.  The team prides itself on putting FUN right up alongside its other values of 
hard work, good sportsmanship, and great swimming.  Each swimmer is challenged at their own level, so anyone who 
can swim the length of the pool is absolutely welcome on the team.  And a Sonic Stingray Nation “tail-gate party” 
follows every meet- what could be better??? 
 
If you are interested in more information about the Stingrays, please contact the team president/your neighbor 
Chet Carbaugh at 966-7463.  Registration will be held at the pavilion on April 16th and May 14th from 9 am ‘til 
noon.  That is a great time to meet the Stingray families, ask questions, etc.  Stephanie Livers, our talented 4th 
year returning coach, will be there as well. 
 
The Stingray Nation looks forward to seeing you there TOO!  Until then, catch us on Facebook at https://
www.facebook.com/group.php?gid=354738444997&ref=ts and on the web at www.sugarwoodstingrays.com  . 
Go, STINGRAYS! 
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